Memorandum

To: Honorable Mayor and City Council

From: Julie Casteen, Assistant City Manager

Re: Acceptance of CDBG Grant

Date: September 13, 2021

BACKGROUND

In May, 2021, the City of Coweta applied for a CDBG grant to replace the 2-inch waterlines currently serving the Village Subdivision. The project is necessary to loop the system which will enhance fire flow capability and reduce the occurrence of disinfectant by-product issues through the elimination of deadend lines.

Staff received notice last week that the City has been awarded \$299,999 in federal CDBG funds, with a local match of \$400,512.62 required. Approximately \$258,000 in Fund Balance is available in the Grants Fund, with the remaining \$142,500 match to be transferred from the Capital Improvements fund. A budget amendment will be presented at a future date.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION

Staff recommends a motion to approve grant contract 18229 CDBG 21, authorizing the Mayor and the City Manager to execute any documents related to said contract.

Attachments:

Contract 18229 CDBG 21